LEGAL UPDATE

October 22, 2009:

Wojtowicz/Luhring/Swanson/HNOA. Counsel for the plaintiffs advises that the
Wojtowicz have decided to withdraw their complaint against the several parties. The
owners of Lots 50 and 51 will be able to build homes approved by the Design Review
Committee. The defendants are expected to recover their legal expenses without further
process.

Pappa/Van Roekel/HNOA. The final form of the court order will be distributed in the
next several days. Counsel for Pappa advises that they will not pursue the remaining
elements of their complaint having to do with the constitution and actions of the Design
Review Committee.

The HNOA President has asked HNOA counsel to provide an electronic copy of the
court order once it has been published. Association members who wish to have a copy
should make their request using the "Contact Us" tool on the web site.

The prevailing parties intend to recover their legal expenses.



